Gerald Ganglbauer
PO Box 522
Strawberry Hills NSW 2012

General Manager
Randwick City Council
30 Frances Street
RANDWICK NSW 2031
4 October 2005

Dear Sir

Public Notice: Congwong Beach and Little Congwong Beach are NOT designated nude bathing beaches.

Little Congwong Beach has been my regular beach for over 10 years. It is the only beach in the LGA that is classified by all naturists as an “unofficial nude beach”. Your Council, as well as the entire Sydney community, has known this fact for that long. 

While on a first visit in the new season this past beautiful and sunny long weekend, I was shocked to see public notices everywhere along the beach posted by Randwick City Council stating that the beach is not a nudist beach.

This beach in La Perouse has traditionally been used for nude bathing for many decades. As such, the naturists are ignoring your signs, and are continuing to turn up and bathe in the nude. They are a well behaved crowd, who enjoy their beach as they always have and I understand that Council received a petition signed by some of the regular beachgoers.
I urge you to accept the views of the community and change the wording on the signs to allow nude bathing. Council has no right to change the traditional use of an area; and in trying to drive well behaved naturists away, all you would achieve is transform the beach into a pick-up spot for gay men in speedos.

The free beach culture is growing; even Queensland’s Burnett Shire Council (the last prude bastion in Australia) is about to allow nude bathing as reported recently in the news. Here in Sydney the few designated clothing optional beaches are already overcrowded and it would not only be most appropriate but would also look good for a modern Randwick City Council to follow the global trend and allow nude bathing.
Yours sincerely

Gerald Ganglbauer
